Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT ST JOHN’S PRIMARY SCHOOL
 ON 6th JULY  2017
PRESENT: Councillors; S Perry, A Crompton, C France, G France, Dr. M France, R Flood, S Grime, R Ogilvie and A Perry.
Also in attendance; Mr. B Golding.

	17.76
	APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors P Duke, M Evans, D Hardy, C Howard and K Jones.


	17.77
	MEMBERSHIP

There were no changes to report.
Members of the Council were reminded of their responsibility to declare any personal interest in respect of matters contained on the agenda. 



	17.78
	MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 1st June having been circulated, were accepted and signed as a correct record subject to amendments at;
(17.65) to read… There was also a defibrillator at Hillside Methodist Church.
(17.66) to read Councillor Hardy…
Proposed G France
Seconded R Flood
Carried with 2 abstentions


	17.79
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
(17.66) Councillor G France thought it was likely that the Miller Avenue planning application would be submitted again.
(17.68) Councillor Dr M France provided an update on the elderly couple waiting for Occupational Therapy, sadly the lady had fallen again. The Chorley Health and Wellbeing Executive Steering Group were now involved. Councillors asked how occupational therapy referrals were made, Councillor Dr M France explained how and that on this occasion she had made the referral.
(17.68) The Chairman reported that Chorley Borough Council were considering the subsidy for the 24A/24 Bus on a monthly basis, he therefor proposed that the Parish Council contribution only be paid on a month by month basis.

Proposed S Perry

Seconded G France

Carried Unanimously.

The Clerk explained no invoice had been received so no payments had yet been made.
(17.68) There was an external defibrillator at the front of St. John’s School. Councillor Crompton explained there had been a community event at school to raise awareness. Councillor G France reported that St Joseph’s Club were prepared to house a defibrillator if the Parish Council bought it. It was agreed to put a notice regarding the St John’s defibrillator in the Parish newsletter with the permission of the Governors of the school.
(17.70) The A 675 was to be resurfaced form the Hare & Hounds to the Borough boundary at Calf Hey bridge.

(17.72) Councillor Dr M France reported on the issues raised by the planning application for the erection of stable block and midden and alteration of land levels through importation of inert materials to create sand paddock on land 200 Metres South West of Bensons Farm Bolton Road Abbey Village. Access to this area would be to the rear of terraced houses in Abbey Village with the potential for a significant number of HGVs during the construction process. 

There was a discussion regarding the former use of the land and subsequent plan.


	17.80
	BOROUGH COUNCIL REPORT

Councillor Dr M France reported the summary of activity for the month -

LCC had been dismissive in response to the reported concerns from Abbey Village residents, that the new average speed cameras do nothing to control traffic, particularly HGVs, exiting the M65 and going to Dole Lane to either the quarry or the woodyard. 
A fallen lamppost on Oakmere Avenue was proving problematic to get re-erected as LCC stated it was not in their ownership as that section of highway was not adopted.
LCC were scheduled to fix potholes in Withnell

United Utilities had not been able to repair a leaking fire hydrant on Bury Lane near St Joseph’s due to parked cars.

A gate on the bridleway adjacent to the Goit had been padlocked. It was explained this was the at the point where the bridleway went up in to the woods and had possibly been locked to enforce the bridlepath.

Issues with the road surface on Sandy Lane had been raised but with no success.
Withnell Anglers open day was to be held on 8th July.

Councillor Ogilvie requested that a dropped grid/gulley on Harbour Lane be reported for repair.

Councillor C France reported on the discussions with LCC regarding the numerous potholes on School Lane and Railway Road.

Councillors were reminded of the Freedom of the Borough ceremonial parade in which The Duke of Lancaster’s Regiment who had been awarded with the Freedom of the Borough by Chorley Council in 2007 would march through the streets on 22nd July.
The possibility of pre-emptive enforcement regarding the planning application at Bensons Farm was explained. Much work had been undertaken on this site previously. The applicant had explained how they proposed to get the materials to site but there appeared to be little or no communication with residents affected. The Enforcement Officer was due to report back to the Borough Council
Councillor Dr M France and Councillor C France was thanked for their reports.

	17.81
	LENGTHSMAN REPORT

Work undertaken in June

Litter Picking/Fly Tipping Removal

Undertaken in; Brinscall, Abbey Village, Withnell Fold, Withnell Mill

General repairs/Maintenance

Nil

Drainage
Nil 

Grass cutting/Strimming
Dole Lane

Clearing leaves & weeds

Bus stops

Tree/Shrub/Bulb planting
Planting stone trough, Well Lane

Hedgerow Laying/planting- 
Conservation projects
Nil

Public Rights of Way Improvement
Hedge Withnell Fold/Hedge Dole Lane

Walling

Nil.
Liaise with Parish Council, Farmers/landowners/Countryside service
Liaise with residents Withnell Fold re hedge/notice boards

Other
Change of location of Spid x 4 & re-charging



	17.81
	CORRESPONDENCE
Rural Community Survey- The Clerk explained that the survey appeared to be self-promotion for the organising body.
Rivington & Brinscall Advisory Group Papers

Letter of thanks from Brinscall & District Drop In



	17.82
	APPLICATION FOR GRANTS
There were no applications for grants.


	17.83
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

· Erection of first floor front, side and rear extension, new roof structure, front dormer extension, front porch, three rear dormer extensions and demolition of attached, flat roofed, pre-fabricated rear garage and replacement with a brick built pitched roof garage. 
· Rosewood 19 Oakmere Avenue Withnell Chorley PR6 8AX

· Ref. No: 17/00626/FULHH | Received: Tue 20 Jun 2017 | Validated: Tue 20 Jun 2017 | Status: Awaiting decision

· Conversion of an existing barn to form a single detached dwelling with new access onto Bury Lane. 
· Old Olivers Farm Bury Lane Withnell Chorley PR6 8BH

· Ref. No: 17/00602/FUL | Received: Mon 12 Jun 2017 | Validated: Mon 12 Jun 2017 | Status: Awaiting decision

· Erection of first floor side/rear extension over existing attached garage. 
· 12 Millwood Close Withnell Chorley PR6 8AR

· Ref. No: 17/00600/FULHH | Received: Fri 09 Jun 2017 | Validated: Fri 09 Jun 2017 | Status: Awaiting decision

· Application for a Certificate of Lawfulness for a proposed single storey rear extension 

· 35 Sandringham Drive Brinscall Chorley PR6 8SU 

· Ref. No: 17/00579/CLPUD | Received: Fri 02 Jun 2017 | Validated: Fri 02 Jun 2017 | Status: Awaiting decision

· Proposed single storey rear extension (conservatory) measuring a maximum depth 4m, with an eaves height 2.2m and a maximum height 3.1m 
· 56 Lodge Bank Brinscall Chorley PR6 8QU

· Ref. No: 17/00555/PDE | Received: Tue 30 May 2017 | Validated: Tue 30 May 2017 | Status: Awaiting decision

· Section 73 application to vary conditions 14 (surface water drainage strategy) and 16 (phasing of drainage works) attached to planning approval 15/00475/OUTMAJ to include reference to the flood risk assessment addendum prepared by Edenvale Young dated April 2017. 
· Star Paper Mill Moulden Brow Feniscowles Hoghton

· Ref. No: 17/00520/OUTMAJ | Received: Fri 19 May 2017 | Validated: Fri 19 May 2017 | Status: Awaiting decision
· Approvals

· Fell beech tree covered by TPO 3 (Wheelton & Withnell) 1976
· Brinscall Hall Dick Lane Brinscall Chorley PR6 8QL

· Ref. No: 17/00450/TPO | Received: Wed 26 Apr 2017 | Validated: Wed 26 Apr 2017 | Status: Granted

· Application for a certificate of lawfulness for a new single storey rear extension.
· 109 Bolton Road Abbey Village Chorley PR6 8DP

· Ref. No: 17/00422/CLPUD | Received: Tue 18 Apr 2017 | Validated: Tue 18 Apr 2017 | Status: Granted

Refusal

nil

Withdrawal

nil

Tree Preservation Orders/Tree Works

nil

Amendments

nil

It was reported that work at 15 Sandy lane was ongoing, the application at Old Olivers Farm  and Oakmere Avenue were discussed.


	17.84
	COUNCILLOR ISSUES
The Chair suspended Standing Orders and Councillors reviewed the ‘Great Walks’ pamphlets which had now been produced. 
Councillor C France offered to produce an OCR code (Optical Character recognition) for sighting at the start of walks.
Councillor Flood expressed thanks to the ‘Great’ group for the pamphlets and reported that some street signs were in need of repair. It was explained this was the Borough Councils responsibility.

Councillor Crompton reported that there was no credit should wheelie bins be returned. Concerns regarding car rage on Bolton Road to the south of Belmont had been made to Councillor Crompton.

Councillor Crompton provided an update on the planned sale of St Lukes, there were a number of interested parties and it was planned to use the funds to develop a community centre at St Paul’s between the Church and the Vicarage. As this plot was within the green belt a number of actions were being taken. A meeting with Chorley Borough Council officers was scheduled to discuss a planning application should this not be a course of action which could be followed with a degree of certainty then it was possible that the Neighbourhood & Community Planning Scheme be utilised. This would entail extensive consultation and a referendum being held and would need the support of the Parish Council.

Councillor Crompton left the meeting so that Councillors could discuss the proposals.

The Council debated the issues raised and determined that it was not possible to make any determination until a planning application was before them. The principles involved in the proposals were discussed and it was unanimously agreed to take no action at this time.

Councillor Crompton re-joined the meeting and the Chair advised him of the outcome.

Councillor Ogilvie requested that a reminder be put in the newsletter regarding overgrown hedges obstructing pavements and footpaths.

Councillor Perry requested that parking enforcement be considered at the next meeting of the Parish Council. Cars being sold or repaired were being left on Heather Lea Drive, Queensway and Withnell Fold Old Rd. Councillor France agreed to request Borough officers to look into this.

There were a large number of vehicles parking half on the pavement, it was explained this was allowed in Lancashire as long as a pushchair/wheelchair could utilise the remaining pavement.



	17.85
	ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

See Appendix A

Proposed R Flood 
Seconded C France
Carried unanimously.


	17.86.
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged for 7.30 pm on 7th September- Withnell Fold, 5th October at Abbey Village and 2nd November St Joseph’s Club. 
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